From:
To:
A303 Stonehenge
Cc:

Subject: For the attention of the A303 Stonehenge Case Team

Date: 05 January 2022 11:40:04

Attachments: Submission of A303 scheme - Version 2.docx

Dear sir or madam,

Re: For the attention of the A303 Stonehenge Case Team

With reference to the forthcoming redetermination of the A303 Stonehenge project. I would like to submit this letter and associated petition.

This proposal has over 1,000 supporters, so deserves your serious consideration.

If you have any questions regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully Ian West

Secretary of State for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London, SW1P 4DR



5th January 2022

RE: Planning Act 2008 and the Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 Redetermination of the Application by Highways England for an Order granting Development Consent for the A303 Amesbury to Berwick Down ("A303 Stonehenge")

Dear Natasha,

I've lived in Winterbourne Stoke for all of my life and I'm very concerned about the tunnel scheme. We desperately need a bypass for our village, but not at any cost.

My understanding is that the soil from the construction of the tunnel will be dumped in a beautiful valley just north of our village. This will be very detrimental to the landscape and have an irreversible, lasting effect on our village once completed.

Having listened to many local people, I realised that most of them felt the same way. As a result, I started a petition regarding the A303 Amesbury to Berwick Down scheme, at the end of August 2021.

My concerns and suggestions are expressed in the petition, which I am submitting to you now, as requested in your letter dated 30th November 2021 – Paragraph 7.

"Where Interested Parties have submitted comments on the application between **12 November 2020 and the date of this statement of matters**, and where they wish to have those comments treated as a formal representation in the re-determination process, the Secretary of State requests that Interested Parties resubmit their correspondence. The Secretary of State will then treat such resubmitted correspondence as a formal representation submitted to him in response to his statement of matters."

You'll see that the petition has over 1,000 supporters and is still growing. A large proportion of these are local people, but interestingly, there are a number of signatories from outside the area, which illustrates the wider appeal of the proposal.

Please contact me if you require further information

Yours sincerely

Ian West